

## Rockville Centre Union Free School District SOUTH SIDE HIGH SCHOOL



William H. Johnson, Ed.D. Superintendent of Schools

John Murphy *Principal* 

March 12, 2020

## Dear Parents/Guardians:

Due to the recent developments with the spread of the Covid-19 virus, which continue to change with each day, there is a possibility in the near future that one or more of our schools, or the District, may need to close for an extended period of time. At this time, our schools are open and will remain open until you are notified otherwise. However, we need to be prepared. We have, therefore, put together plans to maintain our connection with our families and students during a closure, should it have to occur.

Teachers in the high school have been working with one another to plan for this possibility. They have been collaborating to create remote learning opportunities for your child that can be viewed and completed at home.

- Many classes will have lessons posted to students' accounts on Google Classroom. Each
  student has a Google account that he/she can access on an iPad or any other electronic
  device. Students can view and submit assignments through Google Classroom as they
  normally would.
- Students with IEPs will also be able to view lessons from their special education teacher in Google Classroom.
- Teachers will be available to students and parents via Google Classroom and their school emails.
- Art, Music and Physical Education activities will also be posted on Google Classroom.

Please reinforce with your children the importance of completing all assigned work if there is a school closing. The remote learning plan will take effect only if the school closure is extended beyond two full school days. Additional information will be posted on the District website should this occur. We thank you in advance for your patience and support.

Sincerely,

John Murphy John Murphy